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Thursday 10th October 2019 
Dear Parents/carers,

HARVEST
It was lovely to see so many of you at the church today to join our Harvest Celebrations.  Today, the harvest does not have such a direct impact on a small community as it did in the past but it is not so long ago that children’s attendance at Halling School was affected by the need for them all to help with the pea harvest! We have this documented in school log books dating back to the late 19th century.  Today, it is important that they understand their local heritage as well as the world-wide impact of farming and the devastation that a poor harvest can cause. 
Thank you for your kind donations of tinned and packet goods for our community Harvest Boxes; we will continue to accept donations until Tuesday next week. 

MUDDY MANIA
We have had many parents compliment us on our recent Muddy Mania event and ask if we are likely to do it again. The children (and staff) had a wonderful time and, thanks to the generosity of parents and wider family, we have raised a fantastic £2 300 so far. This is way beyond our expectations and gives our school funds a much-needed boost. Thank you all for your support.  I think that I can confidently say that this will become an annual feature of our school year. 

LATENESS
On a less happy note, we have seen a huge increase in pupils arriving late for school this term. So far, 114 pupils have been late at least once and 65 have been late on more than one occasion. The school bell is on a timer and goes off at 8:50: when the bell goes, the gates are closed and anyone arriving after this time will be registered as late. School begins at 8:50. We understand that there 





are occasions when traffic is a problem but this cannot account for the current levels of lateness.  Lateness is monitored by our Attendance Advisory Officer from Medway and, if there is no improvement, they will be conducting “late gates” visits to speak to parents. I hope that we can avoid this as being questioned about lateness does not make a good start to the day for any parent! 

Thank you. 

Yours sincerely,
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Mrs W. Donnelly
Head Teacher
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